
  
 

 

   

THE DIRECTOR 

 

HAVING REGARD to the Law n. 240 of 30 December 2010, in particular art. 22 

concerning research grants; 

HAVING REGARD to the Statute 

HAVING REGARD to the President's Decree no. 68910 (550) of 14 May 2020 concerning 

the “Regulation for the conferral of research grants, referred to in art. 22 of the Law 

n. 240 of 30 December 2010”; 

HAVING REGARD to the Director’s Decree n. 11908 del 30/10/2023 concerning the call 

for selection for n. 1 Research grant for the Technological Area with effect from 

01/01/2024; 

HAVING REGARD to the Director’s Decree n. 12776 del 16/11/2023 by which the 

Admissions board has been designated for the research project to be carried out at 

the Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering; 

HAVING REGARD to the instruments of the selection and interview for the award of n. 1 

research grant relating to the program “Improving resilience in agriculture through 

small reservoirs”; 

HAVING REGARD to the Director’s Decree n. 14213 dated 12/12/2023 by which the grant 

was awarded to Dott. Saeid Gharechelou and its beginning was postponed to 

February 1st 2024 for the long issuing procedures for the Research Visa; 

HAVING REGARD to the issues reported on 30/01/2024 by the Scientific Supervisor 

Prof.ssa Enrica Caporali to the Department’s Director and her request to further 

postpone the starting date of the Research Grant to April 1st 2024; 

HAVING REGARD to the email dated 01/02/2024 prot. n. 36938 by which Dott. Saeid 

Gharechelou renounced to sign the contract;    

 

DECREES 

 

That the research grant relating to the program “Improving resilience in agriculture through 

small reservoirs” to be held at the Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering for 

an amount of € 25.000,00 that will be borne by the project funds  in its entirety on the project 

PRIN2022_CAPORALI - CASTLE - Creating Agricultural reSilience Through smaLl 

rEservoirs - B53D23007590006 is assigned to the next candidate of the merit ranking. 

 

  The grant is therefore awarded to:  

• Dott. . Mehdi Sheikh Goodarzi 

 

In consideration of the request of Prof.ssa Enrica Caporali, Head of the Research, by email 

dated 13/03/2024 prot. n 58578 the beginning of the research grant is postponed to  June 1st 

2024. 

  

  Firenze, 14/03/2024        

 

 

                   IL DIRETTORE 

 (Prof. Claudio Lubello) 
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